Ground Rules
On arrival to the College
· Please use hand sanitizer gel as you enter and leave the College
· Please allow for your temperature to be checked on arrival
Whilst at the College
· Please use hand sanitizer gel or wash your hands frequently (at least 20 sec)
· Please respect others and maintain at least 2 metres distance or 1 metre if wearing mask / face shield
· Please pay attention and follow the designated signs around the College
· Wear a face covering outside the classroom
· Cover your mouth and nose with a tissue or your sleeve (not your hands) when you cough or sneeze; put used tissues in the bin immediately and wash your hands afterwards
· Do not touch your eyes, nose or face if your hands are not clean
· Please allow a maximum of 3 people in the kitchen at one time and for the maximum duration of 3 minutes in order to allow others to also use the kitchen facilities; please wash your hands before using the kitchen utensils; please only use the kitchen to get access to water
· Ilford Campus Students: Please use Room 224 on the second floor as the student room during your break / to consume your food/drink
· Ilford Campus Students: Please only use 2nd floor kitchen (next to the College IT Lab). Please note that 4th floor kitchen can be used only by staff members
In the Classroom
· Please use the same desk throughout the whole day. Do not change desks
· Please maintain at least 2 metres distance away from others or 1 metre if wearing mask / face shield
· Please ensure that you follow your assigned timetable in order to enable social distancing in the class (in class lessons and online lessons)
· Please follow your designated Break schedule for your class
· Work side by side with your fellow students/lecturer rather than face-to-face 
· Please do not mix with students who are not in your class
Printing Facilities
· Please use hand sanitizer gel before and after use
Self-isolation or quarantine arrangements
· Please avoid any unnecessary travel abroad as this may have an impact on your attendance
· If you are travelling from certain countries you may be required to self-isolate for 14 days on arrival in the UK
· Please refer to the UK Government guidance on this requirement (https://www.gov.uk/uk-border-control)
Access to testing
· If you start to feel the symptoms of Coronavirus, no matter how mild – please inform your Attendance Officer and book yourself for a test
· You can freely access testing through the National Health Service (NHS) and can find the nearest testing location and more advice by looking on their website (https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/testing-and-tracing/get-a-test-to-check-if-you-have-coronavirus/)
· Check the NHS website for the symptoms of coronavirus (https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/testing-and-tracing/get-a-test-to-check-if-you-have-coronavirus/)
· You would then require to submit your test results to the Attendance Officer, so that this can be recorded on your file
· You are required to attend your classes online if you are not feeling well, however you would need to submit any such evidence to the Attendance Officer
